RESOLUTION REGARDING
PAYMENT OF WAGES TO EMPLOYEES
DURING SCHOOL CLOSING

WHEREAS, the Wharton County Junior College (“WCIC” or the “College™)
Board of Trustees (“Board™), at a Regular Mecting on September 19, 2017, ratified the
College President’s actions in authorizing the payment of wages to employees during the
time the College was closed due to weather, from August 25, 2017 through September 1,
2017,

WHEREAS, the Board is committed to continuing to provide its students, visitors,
and all others with whom it conducts business a reasonably safe, secure and healthy
campus environment at all Wharton County Junior College facilities;

NOW, THEREFORE, be it RESOLVED and ORDERED by the Board of
Trustees of the Wharton County Junior College that the payment of payroll to all College
employees the period between August 25, 2017 and September 1, 2017, serves a public
purpose and provides a benefit to the College because it allows employees to care for
their families, increases employee morale, and reduces employee turnover at the College.

Passed and approved this day of September, 2017.
WHARTON COUNTY JUNIOR COLLEGE

By:

Chairman of the Board of Trustees

Secretary of the Board of Trustees



